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Information Circular No: Date: 5 January 2011 

 

TO: SENATORS, MEMBERS AND OTHER BUILDING OCCUPANTS 
 
Temporary closure of access from the Marble Foyer to the House of 
Representatives (Security Point 3) 7-23 January 2011 

1 The doors controlling access to the House of Representatives from the 
Marble Foyer (Security Point 3) are scheduled to be upgraded over the summer 
recess.   

2 To allow sufficient time for the new electronic doors to be installed and 
tested, this access point will close at 11.00pm on Friday 7 January 2011.  Normal 
operations are expected to resume at 11.00pm on Sunday 23 January 2011. 

3 During the installation period, the north link way security point (adjacent 
to Australia Post) on the first floor will be open as an alternative access point to 
the private areas on the eastern (House of Representatives) side.   The hours of 
operation of the link way access point will be 9.00am to 5.00pm each day, the 
same as Security Point 3.  Attached is a map showing the location of both access 
points. 

4 The doors controlling access to the Senate from the Marble Foyer 
(adjacent to Aussies) will be upgraded at a later date.  An information circular 
will be released prior to this occurring. 

5 Further information regarding access arrangements should be referred to 
Mr Murray Thompson, Acting Director Security, on (02) 6277 4701.  For 
information regarding the project, please contact Mr Denys Batten, DPS Project 
Manager on (02) 6277 5106.  

 

David Kenny 
Acting Secretary 



Temporary closure of Security Point 3 
Ground Floor near Staff Dining Room, 7–23 January 2011  
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Alternative access via North Linkway Security Point 
First Floor near Australia Post, 7–23 January 2011 
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